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May 27, 2010

The Honorable David Michaels
Assistant Secretary OSHA
U.S. Department of Labor

200 Constitution Avenue, NW
Washington, DC 20210

Dear Assistant Secretary Michaels:

I write to express concern about increasing reports that workers engaged in oil spill cleanup in the Gulf of
Mexico, including while spraying chemical dispersants, have become ill. T have requested an immediate
staff-level briefing on OSHA’s efforts to protect workers involved in the cleanup effort.

I am aware that OSHA has issued guidelines for protecting workers engaged in oil spill cleanup. Tam
also aware that OSHA is attempting to track down workers who are reporting illnesses and is conducting
its own air monitoring.

In addition to these reported short-term health effects, it appears that much is still unknown about the
long-term health effects of chemicals utilized in this cleanup. Especially given the health and safety track
record of one of the key corporations involved in this disaster, heightened vigilance is necessary to ensure
that every person aiding the cleanup is provided the necessary information, training, and equipment to
protect themselves and those in their charge.

Please keep me and my staff informed on an ongoing basis of OSHA’s efforts to protect the health and
safety of workers in the Gulf area, any challenges or obstacles to rigorous OSHA monitoring and
enforcement during the cleanup, and how my Committee may be of assistance in ensuring OSHA has the
resources and authority necessary to do its critical job and do it well. I request that you make every effort
to ensure there are sufficient OSHA personnel in the affected areas to properly and aggressively protect
the health and safety of those involved in the oil cleanup activities.

Thank you.

Sincerely

GEORGE MILLER"
Chairman



